3. UPPER RICCARTON COMMUNITY/SCHOOL LIBRARY

Nicki Moen and Ian McKenzie were in attendance on behalf of the project committee, together with Gary Coburn, the Principal of Riccarton High School, to update the Board on the Upper Riccarton Community School Library project.

Progress since the July 2003 report to the Community Board includes:

- The appointment of the project consultants
- Feedback gathered from public and stakeholder consultation meetings
- Development of the design concept

It is expected that the project will go out for tender in August 2004, and that the facility will open in December 2005.

The deputation responded to various questions from Board members.

In **receiving** the report, the Board expressed its support for this exciting project and advised that it looked forward to the receipt of some design concept plans for the Upper Riccarton Community/School Library.

